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RE: Coronavirus Update #31 — Bayshore Place

The attached letter is being distributed to the residents and families of Bayshore Place. It is being
given to you to for informational purposes. We will keep you informed and up to date as the situation
progresses.

As always, please call me with any questions and stay safe.
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FROM: (’Jgﬂ)c-ﬁchase, Greg Patterson, and Steven Roskamp
DATE: July 7, 2020

RE: COVID-19/ Coronavirus Update #31

As a follow up to the phone call you received from our Administrator today, and in continuing our promise
to remain transparent throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, please find information enclosed related to
the surrounding facts of our Bayshore Place resident that has tested positive for COVID-19.

On the evening of July 6, 2020, during standard temperature and oxygen level checks, we found a resident
with an elevated temperature. As a result, this resident was sent to the hospital and later diagnosed
positive for COVID-19.

Immediately, this resident’s air conditioning was turned off and the room was ‘sealed’ per CDC guidelines.
This ‘seal’” will remain in place for 72 hours and post 72 hours, this resident’s room will be sanitized. '

It is important to note that through July 6, 2020, ALL residents and staff were asymptomatic.

Because this resident is someone who typically stays in their room, except for physical therapy utilization,
the source of exposure should be minimal and is being traced. Fortunately, all our staff and our contracted
therapy staff were tested on Thursday, July 2, 2020. These test results are pending and should prove
pivotal in assessing source of exposure. The therapy room is closed pending completion of a full deep
sanitation. Bayshore Place has also undergone a full sanitation.

We have contacted the Department of Health and are currently in process of requesting COVID-19 test
kits for our Bayshore Place residents. Until these tests are conducted and results received, we are having
our residents remain in their rooms. We will continue to provide all necessary services to your loved one
and have increased our scheduled temperature and oxygen level checks to twice per shift. Our staff will
also engage each resident in a series of questions to determine their clinical status.

In addition to the ahove, we will also be re-testing our Bayshore Place team members.

Again, the health and safety of all residents and staff remains our top priority. We will continue to keep
you informed as we work through this process. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not
hesitate to contact us.
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